
August 2, 2006

Honourable Stan Struthers

Minister of Conservation

Room 330 Legislative Building

450 Broadway

Winnipeg, Manitoba R3C 0V8

fax: 204.945.3586 

Ms. Tracey Braun

Director, Environmental Assessment & Licensing Branch

Manitoba Conservation

Suite 160, 123 Main Street

Winnipeg, Manitoba  R3C 1A5

fax: 204.945.5229

Dear Minister Struthers/Ms. Braun;

Re: Appeal – Environmental Licence No. 2699 for the Construction, Operation and Maintenance of the Wuskwatim Generating Station (Public Registry File #4724.00)

This letter is in response to the June 21, 2006 issuance of a licence under the Environment Act for the construction, operation and maintenance of the Wuskwatim Generating Station. Please consider this letter as an official appeal of Licence No. 2699. Please file this letter in the Public Registry File for the Wuskwatim Generating Station (PR File #4724.00). I would respectfully request a timely response to my comments below; I look forwards to receiving a response to my comments within two weeks of receipt of this letter.
Trap Line 18 is of the opinion that the Clean Environment Commision report is inadequate, as it contains inaccurate, misleading facts and information. The CEC report also does not represent the true environmental impacts caused by Manitoba Hydro development. The Manitoba Clean Environment Commission hearings and public process based their decision on an incomplete Wuskwatim Environmental Impact Statement.

For example, Manitoba Hydro defined the Ferguson Creek watershed at 26 km south (Ferguson Creek Report - July 4, 2003) of Wuskwatim Lake.  As is evidenced in the video that is enclosed and was forwarded to CEAA, the Ferguson Creek watershed consists of water flows from Burntwood River on the west, Three Point Lake on the North and Wuskwatim Lake/Burntwood River on the East.

Furthermore, Trapline 18 was not provided adequate, fair and reasonable access to information and financial resources as qualified participants under the participant assistance program and that of the CEC process. Consequently, Trapline 18 is of the opinion that the Government of Manitoba has failed to adhere to and acknowledge our Treaty, Aboriginal and Inherent rights to maintain a lifestyle, culture and practice that has sustained the McIvor family for generations.

Enclosed, please find the following documents:

1)
DVD  - Trapline 18, Response to the Wuskwatim Generation Project – Conducted under the Canadian Environmental Assessment Act 

Date:  December 5, 2005  

Source: Greg McIvor

2)
Transcript of DVD (Reid Reporting Services) - Trapline 18, Response to the Wuskwatim Generation Project – Conducted under the Canadian Environmental Assessment Act 

Date:  December 21, 2005

Source: Greg McIvor

3)
Legal Submission of Trapline 18:  Submission in Respect of the CEAA Comprehensive Study Report for Wuskwatim Hydroelectric Generation Project

Date:  December 9, 2005

Source: Kate Kempton, Lawyer

Olthius Kleer Townshend 

229 College Street, Suite 312

Toronto ON M5T 1R5

I appreciate the opportunity to participate in this appeals process and trust that my comments will be considered carefully. I look forward to receiving a response to my appeal letter that includes acknowledgement of the appeal and detailed responses to each of the concerns raised in the above paragraphs.

Regards,

Greg McIvor

Trap Line 18

c/o P.O. Box 166

Wabowden, Manitoba R0B 1S0


